
 
March 1, 2022 

     

President Joseph R. Biden  

The White House 

1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 

Washington, DC  20500 

 

Dear Mr. President: 

 

We are pleased to recommend Mr. Jamar Walker and Judge Kevin Duffan for the 

vacancy on the U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of Virginia following the decision by 

Judge Raymond A. Jackson to take senior status effective November 23, 2021. Both would serve 

with great distinction and have our highest recommendation. 

 

Mr. Walker has served as an Assistant U.S. Attorney for the Eastern District of Virginia 

since 2015 where he prosecutes financial and public corruption crimes. He began his legal career 

as a law clerk for Judge Jackson in the U.S. District Court for the Eastern District of Virginia. 

While an Assistant U.S. Attorney, Mr. Walker co-founded an office-wide Committee on Race, 

Policing, and Prosecution. He is a current member of the Old Dominion Bar Association, the 

National LGBT Bar Association, the Department of Justice (DOJ) Association of Black 

Attorneys, and DOJ Pride. He was born and raised on the Eastern Shore of Virginia and 

considers Tidewater his home. Together, these experiences qualify Mr. Walker for this 

nomination and we are honored to recommend him. 

 

Judge Duffan has been a Circuit Court Judge on the 2nd Judicial Circuit in Virginia 

Beach, Virginia, since April 2020. Prior to joining the Circuit Court, Judge Duffan served as a 

judge in the Virginia Beach Juvenile & Domestic Relations Court. Judge Duffan is engaged in 

the community and with young lawyers as a mentor. He has served on the Virginia Beach 

African American Cultural Center Board as Vice President, The Governor's School for the Arts 

Foundation Board, and was President-elect of the Virginia Beach Bar Association before 

ascending to the bench. These experiences give us confidence that Judge Duffan would make an 

excellent nominee for this seat. 

 

Ultimately, we believe either of these individuals would win confirmation from the 

Senate and serve capably on the bench. We are honored to recommend them to you. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

              

Mark R. Warner      Tim Kaine 

United States Senator      United States Senator 


